
June	14,	2017	Annual	Meeting	Minutes	
Drumlins	Country	Club,	11:00	a.m.	
	
Going	on	through	out	the	entire	luncheon:			view	trifolds/yearly	reports/	slide	presentation	
	
11:00-12:00	
Welcome	Table	

• Sign–In,	name	tags,	raffle	tickets	
Early	bird	Sign-ups	for:	

• Membership	
• Barnes	&	Noble	
• Instrument	Petting	Zoo	
• Piano	&	Organ	Center	Music	Marathon	
• Other	Recitals	

Scores	for	Scholars	Sale	
Raffle	Basket	purchasing	of	tickets/making	choices	for	desired	basket	to	win	
	
12:00-1:00	
Luncheon	Meal		
	 Thank	you	to	Barb	Irwin	for	organizing	the	luncheon.	
Vote	on	Board	of	Directors		
	 Leaving	 the	board	of	directors	 is	Amy	Heyman.	Thank	you	 so	much	 for	her	dedicated	

	 service!	
	 Lana	Stafford	was	added	 to	 the	slate	of	 the	board	of	directors.	Rosalie	Spitzer	made	a	

	 motion	to	accept	the	slate	as	presented.	Jim	Vatter	seconded	the	motion.		All	present	
	 were	in	favor	of	accepting	the	new	slate	as	presented.	

President’s	recap/report/new	website	
	 It	was	a	very	busy	and	successful	year.		
	 Pat	went	over	all	of	our	events,	with	great	enthusiasm.				
	 Chairpersons	were	recognized	and	thanked.				
	 Thank	you	to	our	sponsors,	the	Piano	and	Organ	Center	for	hosting	the	Music		
	 	 Marathon	and	to	Artist	Pianos	for	donating	the	prizes	for	the	Piano		 	
	 	 Competition.			
Pat	presented	the	totals	of	the	donation	vase,	which	raised	$2,935	this	year.		
Music	camp	scholarship	winners	and	merit	scholarship	winner	were	announced.			We	have	
	 given	over	$14,000	in	camp	scholarships	over	the	last	6	years.			
Deb	Guarneiri	presented	her	newly	patented	ukulele	for	handicapped	children,	which	was	
	 also	on	display.	
A	reminder	was	given	about	using	Amazon	Smile	for	easy	donations	to	CNYAMT.			
A	reminder	was	given	about	sign-up	sheets	for	upcoming	events.		
Patricia	 Box	 thanked	 everyone	 for	 the	 opportunity	 to	 be	 President.	 	 She	 also	 introduced	
	 our	new	president	Bernadette	Kessler.		
Bernadette	Kessler	said	thank	you	for	the	vote	of	confidence	in	her.			
Bernadette	 spoke	 about	 Pat,	 and	 thanked	 her	 for	 being	 a	 mentor	 and	 kind	 friend.	 	 Pat	
	 DeAngelis	said	that	Pat	kept	us	in	tune	for	the	last	three	years.		Thank	you	from	the	
	 bottom	of	our	hearts.	
	
1:15-	end	
Raffle	Baskets	
	 Baskets	 donated	 by	 Pat	 DeAngelis,	 Lynn	Moroz,	 Bernadette	 Kessler	 (2),	 Patricia	 Box,	

and	Barb	 Irwin	were	won	by	Pat	DeAngelis,	 Sally	Gould,	 Lana	 Stafford,	Amy	Heyman,	
and	Rob	Richardson.	

Still	time	to	purchase	music	at	the	Scores	for	Scholars	sale.			



	
Board	of	Directors	for	2017-18			
Terms	are	3	years,	with	three	term	limit.				
	
Patricia	Box	(8)	
Dana	DiGennaro	(9)	
Philip	Eisenman	(5)	
Barb	Irwin	(8)	
Bernadette	Kessler	(5)	
James	Krehbiel	(9)	
Gayle	Ross	(4)	
Mary	Ellen	DiPietra(3)	
Jessica	Tumajyan	(3)	
Lana	Stafford	(1)	(New	for	2017-18)	
	
	
	


